January 9, 1952 Mr. and Mrs. Carl Olander 619 North Batten Wichita, Kansas Dear Loved ones, I was so sorry not to have seen some of you when I was last in Tulsa. Little Wayne was such a well mannered little chap as a baby that he must be quite a boy now. Give him my love and tell him I should like to have a letter from him. The cookies that you sent were excellent and we enjoyed them very much. As you probably know, I visited Blanche and Pat in Tulsa not long ago and as usual had a very pleasant time. Housecleaning is on today at home, so that when you come up to see me everything will be in ship shape order and I will be happy to have you come. Lovingly, Grandad